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	STRATEGIC INDEPENDENT ADVISORY GROUP
	

	
	
	

	
	LGBT
	

	
	
	

	
	Date : Tuesday 31st March 2009
	

	
	
	

	
	Venue : Clanmil House, Belfast
	


	Present:
	Chairperson: Colin Flinn   Cara-friend

· Stuart Boyd                GLAD

· Michael Campbell      NIGRA/PRIDE

· Andy Thompson        PRIDE

· Brian Adams              PRIDE

· Andrew Smyth           LASI

· Andrew Muir              GLAD/Rainbow Project

· John O’Doherty         TRP

· Jeff Dudgeon             NIGRA 

· P A MagLochlainn     NIGRA

· Gillian Condell           NIPB Ref Group + Causeway LGBT

· Ian Johnston              Cara-friend

· Keith Johnston          PSNI Hate Crime Investigator

· Ken Devlin                  PSNI Media

· Jeremy Adams           PSNI Community Safety 

· Supt George Clarke   PSNI

· Const Sandra Lucas  PSNI (Minute taker)


	

	Apologies:
	Liza Barr                    GPA     

Kieran Harris             HIV Support Centre

Vincent Creelan        TRP/GPA/GLAD

Stephen Adair           Changing Attitudes

Orlaith Hendron        LASI


	

	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Introduction and welcome

Colin opened the meeting and welcomed everyone with a special welcome to Ian Johnston, visiting from McAllister College Minnesota, and currently with University of Ulster Coleraine.


	

	2.
	Previous Minutes:
	

	
	Minutes from the previous meeting on 13/01/09 were read.  

Point 4 – Colin advised that the Terms of Reference had been received, as were copies of Policies and General Orders which had been reviewed.

Point 7 – PSNI Quality of Service questionnaire.  Jeremy stated that this had been raised with Equality and Diversity and requested it be passed to the next meeting when Paul McIlwaine might be available to attend.


	Jeremy to invite Paul to next meeting.

	3.
	Matters Arising 
	

	
	Jeremy advised that there had been no developments in the Stephen Scott investigation, however an appeal had been launched for witnesses.

Jeffrey voiced his disappointment that there had been no developments.

In the Sean Fitzpatrick case a person has been made amenable.

John advised that TRP have been working with the PSNI and Gaydar in a quest for further information.

PA questioned what had become of a teenager charged with the murder of a man in Armagh 2 years ago.

The recent suicide of a 16 year old in Lisburn, following an incident at the Giant’s Ring, was discussed and Jeremy was asked to update at the next meeting.

PA opined that the PSNI when dealing with suicides tended to act as family bereavement counsellors rather than investigating the crime.

There followed a discussion on suicide.  Colin spoke of the sensitivities surrounding it, the heightened sense of fear in those not out, resulting in them taking their own life.  John raised the issue of trust between the PSNI and the Gay community, the vulnerability of missing persons and the need for PSNI officers to be more aware of the skills and information available from TRP.

Colin advised that all the organisations were here to help, provide information and advise PSNI how to be more sensitive to the issue.

Stuart spoke of a particular circumstance in relation to a vulnerable missing student who had been put out by his parents.

Jeremy discussed the Missing Person General Order and Colin stressed the need to think of the Gay element when a person goes missing.

George advised the group that IAG’s and TRP were mentioned in the Critical Incident Policy, that there is an awareness of the role of IAG’s and that officers are encouraged to attend.  Colin stressed the need for Hate Crime officers and MLO’s to have cognizance of all the support organisations, the value of networking and putting faces to names.
	Jeremy to look into this and get back to PA personally.

Jeremy to update.

	4.
	 Iris Robinson investigation
	

	
	George introduced himself and advised that he was now attached to Professional Standards Department.

He explained:

The investigation is now complete and he has made the decision from what he has that there are no reasonable grounds to conclude that the law has been broken.

He appreciates the anger, frustration and reactions that exist and that there are 2 real issues to be addressed Process and Outcome.

Outcome.

Mrs Robinson’s comments were considered under 2 Articles of Legislation Art 9+12 of PO Order 1987

There are very few if any successful prosecutions under this legislation.

Following the complaints, the advice of Junior Counsel was sought.  This progressed to Senior Counsel, George explained that he was not at liberty to disclose their opinion.

A Criminal Law QC was then engaged.  There followed a series of consultations and a number of legal opinions were sought to clarify the legal aspect.

George further explained that Pre Prosecutorial Advice was a standard procedure; that PPS are independent and they look at all material gathered.

George then stated that the detailed legal opinion that was sought led him to conclude that Mrs Robinson had not broken the law.

He then stated that he had got to this stage in a professional manner, by proper reflection of the law and considering what exactly she had done.  He further stated that Mrs Robinson had not been arrested and interviewed, as he had no reasonable grounds to believe that she had committed an offence.

George then stated that he hoped this explained the length of time that had been needed to complete the process.

He then invited questions.

Colin asked if someone like he should have been at the briefing consultation.

George answered that this would not be unusual at time of trial but he would not have thought it usual at an ‘advice’ stage.

George then explained that even if a larger number of statements had been recorded from complainants this would have made no difference to the outcome; the fact that a large number of people had made complaints but not had their statements taken did not alter the position in law.

He advised that there was no discernable difference in the level of Hate Crime reporting before or after, or when compared to the same period a year earlier.

Positive impact e.g. PRIDE now stronger was mentioned.

Jeff stated that it would have been helpful if Mrs Robinson had been asked why she said what she did.

George answered that there are limits to what he can say about Mrs Robinson and that he does not have reasonable grounds to believe that an offence has been committed and therefore she was not arrested.

John highlighted the fact that following the sale of Sectarian T-shirts there was a prosecution.  He stated that he didn’t accept that it took 9 months and asked was Iris invited for interview.  He further stated that they (TRP) were put in a very difficult position by not being able to say – The Iris Case- this is what happened.

It was further asked how her intention could be worked out without asking her.

John then stated that it would never be possible to measure the impact in this case.

George answered that the stated cases known to counsel related to people who had pleaded guilty early on, and that the counsel who had advised in the Iris Robinson case were aware of the T-shirt case.   He repeated that the legal advice sought was the reason behind the length of time needed to complete the case.  He stated that it was not unusual for him not to disclose legal opinion.

John voiced his frustration.

George discussed the Iris Robinson broadcast and the fact that weight should be given to all of what she said during it.

He stated that, allowing for under-reporting, there is no increase and that it is impossible to infer criminal impact.

Brian stated that he found it somewhat contradictory that imminent legal advisors had been employed, that we went to the trouble of getting this legal advice and that it was incredible that she was not interviewed.

George answered that PSNI uphold commitments, that several strands of legal advice were necessary to obtain clarity.  He explained that if the PSNI had not been determined they would not have needed to put so much effort in.

Legislation was discussed.

PA spoke of the function of the Police Officer and discussed Breach of the Peace legislation.

George answered that if the question was should Mrs Robinson have been warned, he was not in a legal position to discuss.  He emphasised that Mrs Robinson was aware of, and had been alerted to the fact that she was being investigated.

There followed a discussion on what would have needed to be said to have breached the legislation 

George replied that this was impossible to answer and would not be particularly helpful, that it was designed to protect what we are as individuals.

Michael expressed his annoyance, anger that as a complainant, he was not informed of the decision not to prosecute before it went to the Press.

George apologised for this and arrangements were made for Michael’s contact details to be checked and corrected if needed.

Colin thanked George for attending and that the process was conducted with respect and dignity.


	George to   ensure that a copy of the letter is sent to Michael.

	4.
	ACPO Guidelines on IAG Groups


	.

	
	ACPO Guidelines to be circulated to everyone.  Colin suggested that they should have the benefit of discussing this as a community.  Group to look into:

How often we meet.

Elections

Office Bearers

To be discussed at next meeting

Colin stressed that he did not want divergence with different IAG’s, discussed training of Chairs of IAG’s and Jeremy advised that this training would be in GB.

Colin suggested a joint meeting of Chairpersons to discuss common problems/threads.  Jeremy agreed this was an excellent idea.

Colin suggested that the groups could meet without PSNI presence and Jeremy replied that if this happened issues would not be flagged.

A discussion followed on Homophobic Serious Crime.


	Include on next agenda

	
	PSNI Presence at PRIDE
	

	
	Jeremy advised that the stall had been booked and the donation made.  Bluetooth messages to be distributed again this year.


	

	
	Rainbow Update
	

	
	John updated us on research into Homophobic Hate Crime, focus groups with other LGBT, research hopefully completed end of April and statistics and paper to be with IAG before launch.

Training – A handbook has been circulated and response needed

Reference Group meeting with Supt Martin on 06/04/09 to discuss report into Equality and Diversity training.

John discussed the Thematic Enquiry into Domestic Abuse, rape crime against men, advising that he was working closely with the Rape Crime Unit and this has been very effective to date.

Lobbying positions discussed

Network support officer needed on a full-time basis.

In relation to EQIA Support for Victims, John stated that LGBT should be included in vulnerable witnesses.

John discussed ACPO and the Terence Higgins Trust and suggested that IAG should be lobbying for a similar group to be set up.


	.

	
	Appointment of GPA Network Support Officer
	

	
	Colin advised that a person had been deemed suitable but he was unable to officially announce details at present.

This post would be for a 2 year period.


	.



	
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Andrew stated that Policing Public Sex should be on agenda.

Jeremy advised that there were no major ongoing operations.

A discussion followed in relation to an alleged incident where an unmarked police car flashed its lights as a possible come on at McKees Dam.

Details of Homophobic threats were passed to Jeremy.

John advised that in relation to Policing Public Sex, a handbook has been sent out.

Jeremy advised that amendments were made last year to the General Order; it is due for renewal and would be looked at again.

PA raised the fact that it has been a while since NIGRA received warnings from PSNI re operations and was concerned that G4’s allegation that he had in the past photographed security guards was the reason why.

Meeting concluded at 8.40pm


	Keith to seek clarification from G4

	8.
	Date of next meeting: 9th June 2009
	

	
	Please forward any items for agenda by Friday 22 May 2009 to IAG@psni.pnn.police.uk
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